
April 16, 2019 

Dear Coos Bay Planning Commissioners, 

I am writing to urge you to not support changes to the Estuary Plan in the Coos River that is under your jurisdiction.  The 

Jordan Cove Energy Project is a direction that will potentially harm the waters and environment around Coos Bay and as 

our Planning commissioners, please do not support a change an area of the Coos Bay Estuary from Natural Aquatic (NA) 

to Development Aquatic (DA). 

The eelgrass seems like a tiny plant that might be easily overlooked, and this important grass in the South Slough estuary 

is currently decreasing. With only 21% of estuaries of Washington, Oregon and Northern CA. having this vital to the 

crabbing industry plant, the harm that proposed dredge and fill would do to the intact eelgrass meadows in the river 

would be irreparable. Even if mitigation efforts were successful, several years of juvenile crabs and other seafood would 

be lost.  Harm to our local fisheries will be caused and with the problems already present, this is just too much risk to 

take.  

The Dungeness Crab and other shellfish harvested on or near the near Coos River is vastly important to our community. 

We can sustain these fisheries well into the future if we care for them properly. Please vote against changing the estuary 

management plan. 

Please abide by the existing Statewide Planning Goal 16 for our Estuarine Resources. 

Thank You, 

Vicki Affatati 

1115 6th St. NE, 

Bandon, OR   97411 
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April 16, 2019 

Dear Coos Bay Planning Commissioners, 

I am writing to urge you to not support changes to the Estuary Plan in the Coos River that is under your jurisdiction.  The 
Jordan Cove Energy Project is a direction that will potentially harm the waters and environment around Coos Bay and as 
our Planning commissioners, please do not support a change an area of the Coos Bay Estuary from Natural Aquatic (NA) 
to Development Aquatic (DA). 

The eelgrass seems like a tiny plant that might be easily overlooked, and this important grass in the South Slough estuary 
is currently decreasing. With only 21% of estuaries of Washington, Oregon and Northern CA. having this vital to the 
crabbing industry plant, the harm that proposed dredge and fill would do to the intact eelgrass meadows in the river 
would be irreparable. Even if mitigation efforts were successful, several years of juvenile crabs and other seafood would 
be lost.  Harm to our local fisheries will be caused and with the problems already present, this is just too much risk to 
take.  

The Dungeness Crab and other shellfish harvested on or near the near Coos River is vastly important to our community. 
We can sustain these fisheries well into the future if we care for them properly. Please vote against changing the estuary 
management plan. 

Please abide by the existing Statewide Planning Goal 16 for our Estuarine Resources. 

Thank You, 

Vicki Affatati 

1115 6th St. NE, 

Bandon, OR   97411 
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